
WOODBINE CITY COUNCIL  

November 18, 2016 Special Meeting Minutes 

 

Mayor Richard Gau called the Special Woodbine City Council meeting into session Friday, 

November 18, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in the City conference room. Council Members Merne Hammitt, John 

Kerger, David P. Moores, Bryan Willis and Peggy Monahan answered roll call. Others in attendance 

included RC Androy, Amber Nelson, Staci Marshall and Jeff Johnsen 

Justin Futrell from TrueNorth gave a presentation on different health insurance packages for the 

non-union City employees.   

There was a discussion on if Jeff Johnsen owner of the property located on Rawlins Ave. should 

be allowed to hook up to a septic tank.  Different sections of the Woodbine Sewer ordinance were 

reviewed.  There was a conflict between council members on how section 8-1-5 in Chapter 1 Sanitary 

Sewer System was interpreted.  It was moved by Willis, seconded by Moores to have Mayor Gau contact 

the City attorney and get the City attorney’s interpretation of section 8-1-5 in Chapter 1 Sanitary Sewer 

System of the Woodbine’s ordinance book.  If the Woodbine City attorney interprets section 8-1-5 that 

since the property located on Rawlins Ave is situated within the City and abutting on a street where there 

is not a proper public sewer connection, then the property owner should be allowed to hook up to a septic 

tank.  5 ayes.  Motion passed. 

 Moved by Kerger, seconded by Moores to adjourn at 7:51 p.m.  5 ayes.  Motion passed.    

 

Richard Gau, Mayor 

Attest: Staci Marshall, City Clerk  
 

 


